
In 2016, Josephine Reid willed her estate to
the City of Mill City. The beautiful southern-
style home located on NE Alder and was
built to serve as a hospital with Dr. J.W. Reid
Mill City's only doctor. Sadly, The Reid
House was lost in the September 2020
Beachie Creek wildfire that swept through
the North Santiam Canyon. The property
currently sits empty while the City
determines what will be done with it.
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